
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held on February 20th at 7.45pm, at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Barry Luther, Ian Pringle, David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC) Members of public: Mr & Mrs Grimes and Mr Alan Oxlade.
018/18 Apologies for absence Cllr Sara Granshaw 
019/18 Declarations of interest None
020/18 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday 16th January 2018 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by Ian Pringle and seconded by David Woodward.


021/18  Matters arising from the minutes 

014.02/18 The Enforcement Notice over the use of the parking site at Frizer’s Farm in Sonning Eye has been served on the Coppa Club.

092/17 The Parish Council has received an e-mail from Mark Francis, the technical officer for traffic schemes, in response to the concerns of Mr & Mrs Murdoch who attended the September PC meeting. He stated that to install any form of upright traffic calming (speed humps/cushions etc) would necessitate the installation of street lighting, Oxfordshire County Council would not be able to fund a scheme of this size. A possibility would be to install a bend warning sign with advisory 20mph sub plate on the southbound approach to the bend. He would also suggest to install ‘30’ roundel markings on the carriageway surface adjacent to each of the speed limit repeater signs to continuously remind drivers of the speed limit. The Clerk was asked to request that Mark Francis take his ideas forward.
022/18 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) a key proposal for the OCC budget is to have a Councillor Priorities Fund to support PC’s Highway needs and community projects. Children’s social care is also prioritised. Funding for adult social care and the national pay settlement and staff pay are also increased demands. The budget proposals go before the full Council this month b) the Oxfordshire Growth Board has reached an outline growth deal with the Government. This will see an additional £215 m of investment over the next 5 years for infrastructure, new homes and to boost county economic productivity c) OCC has formally terminated its contract with Carillion. OCC is working out the most cost effective way to deal with unfinished work d) extra funding for asylum seeking children has been received from the Government to help with integration and language. OCC currently looks after 52 children mainly from Afghanistan, Albania and Eritrea e) he attended the first meeting of the Habitat Management Group, the advisory group that oversees the progress and management of the restoration of the Tarmac quarry at Sonning Eye. The agenda covered future actions rather than a review of current issues  f) the Chair of Highmoor PC convened a meeting of southernmost parishes in order that affected parishes could review the current situation. In addition to me, speakers included the OCC officer allocated to monitor the project and John Howell MP. The meeting was very well attended and all attendees said they found it very useful. There was good coverage in the Henley Standard. It was disappointing that no representative from Eye & Dunsden PC attended as Eye & Dunsden would be one of the most affected parishes if the bridge goes ahead. However, a representative of Binfield Heath PC said she was attending on Eye & Dunsden PC’s behalf. The minutes have been circulated by the Highmoor parish clerk.
023/18 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison reported that a) South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse District Councils have adopted a new strategy to deliver new homes. The councils will ensure that the required number of the right type of new homes can be delivered to meet local need identified in the Local Plan. To view this visit southoxon.gov.uk/housingstrategy b) SODC have published details of all brownfield development sites in our districts that have full or outline planning permission. You can view the brownfield land registers on our South website: http://ebtk.co.uk/resources/stats/click.php?c=2636&e=7&o=9492&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.southoxon.gov.uk%2Fservices-and-advice%2Fplanning-and-building%2Fplanning-policy%2Fbrownfield-land-register c) all applicants should email planning applications to planning@southoxon.gov.uk to ensure that the application is correctly recorded and processed d) customer engagement officers encouraged residents to get involved in the development of the Local Plans. More information can be found in their annual update here: http://ebtk.co.uk/resources/stats/click.php?c=2636&e=7&o=9492&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dropbox.com%2Fs%2F7xma6wo8577sgb9%2FEngagement%2520Matters%2520Dec%252017.pdf%3Fdl%3D0 e) The BBC has created a map that shows how much land in every council area has been built on compared with the national averages. You can access the map on the BBC website at:https://southandvale.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=33bec1cf8b5523ad47c7183a0&id=7da03130c1&e=eda6ce4f57  f) broadband continues to improve in rural villages g) Go Active Get Healthy aims to help the 28,000 people in Oxfordshire registered as having diabetes. They can sign up to receive coaching sessions, subsidised activities and advice here:  http://ebtk.co.uk/resources/stats/click.php?c=2636&e=7&o=9492&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.getoxfordshireactive.org%2F h) SODC has opportunities for work experience for yr10 students for 2018. For more information contact Karen Tolley i) a strategic vision for our railways can be viewed at: https://southandvale.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=33bec1cf8b5523ad47c7183a0&id=bd2cbe2854&e=eda6ce4f57 The Department for Transport is also setting out its proposals for improving train services on the GWR network after the current franchise with GWR ends.  They are running a consultation to help identify passengers’ most pressing priorities for improvements from 2020 onwards. You can download the proposals here: https://www.dropbox.com/s/n6ho0yozhaqyv8i/great-western-rail-franchise-consultation-web.pdf?dl=0.You can respond to the consultation here: https://southandvale.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=33bec1cf8b5523ad47c7183a0&id=6b0a5a983b&e=eda6ce4f57   j) the South Oxfordshire Business and Innovation Strategy Plan 2017 to 2020 is launched to support and boost local business. Full details can be found here on the SO Business website: http://ebtk.co.uk/resources/stats/click.php?c=2636&e=7&o=9492&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.so-business.co.uk%2Fbis-strategy-action-plan-2017-2020%2F k) SODC asked local schoolchildren to choose a name for the new fleet of food waste recycling trucks l) the consultation to ask residents how they think we can recycle more and create less waste is closed. The CC will publish results in July and any changes relevant will be adopted later this year m) hoteliers in South Oxfordshire are still failing to spot the dangers of child sexual exploitation (CSE), a recent test operation has revealed. Training has been given and further operations will be carried out n) this year the average council tax across the district has risen to £1,811.33.  This is an increase of 5.86% on last year’s rate.
024/18 Public Question Time/Correspondence


024.01/18. The Chairman read a letter received from Mr Howard Crews. His letter was very critical of the visual impact and design of the proposed development at Playhatch. The present application now proposed larger properties than the original and lacked screening. Mr Oxlade also mentioned the possibility of increased flooding as this is already an issue in Playhatch.


024.02/18 Mr & Mrs Grimes were concerned about the speed of traffic past their home, Botany Bay. Over the years there have been a number of accidents and although they have  railings the house is still vulnerable from high vehicles. The traffic speed has been exacerbated by the repaired section of road recently completed. They understand the financial position of the Parish Council but asked if anything could be done to limit the speed of the traffic. They asked if the 50 mph signs could be removed. Cllr Bartholomew explained the difficulties of making that whole section of road 30mph but will consult the Highways team to see if a possible removal of road markings and/or advisory signs are feasible at the point where the road narrows.


024.03/18 Cllr Barry Luther had written to the Clerk announcing his intention to resign as a Parish Councillor at the earliest opportunity. He said that he had enjoyed his time working with the Parish Council. 
025/18 Financial Position   
025.01/18 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
025.02/18 The February accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £3,326.92 were agreed. Barry Luther proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Ian Pringle. All agreed. (Clerk to action) 
026/18 Planning Matters
New Applications

P18/S0018RM (Reserved Matters) Reserved Matters application following outline planning permission P16/S3399/O for the approval of layout, appearance, scale and landscaping of four dwellings Land to the south of Foxhill Close Playhatch. This was discussed and it was decided to recommend the present application for refusal. All agreed. A response will be drafted and sent to the Chairman. (Clerk to Action)

P17/S2982/HH Amendment No.2 – dated 29th January 2018 New ancillary out-building with store over. (As per topographical survey received 29 January 2018) The Homestead Sonning Eye RG4 6TN This was recommended for approval.


     Applications Granted 

P17/S2982/HH Application proposal, including all amendments: New ancillary out-building with store over. (As per topographical survey received 29 January 2018) The Homestead Sonning Eye RG4 6TN
027/18 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 
027.01/18 Grant Agreement: A working party, after reassurance from a solicitor that the PC and residents were not personally liable, agreed to sign the grant agreement and the legal charge subject to the changes to the CH1 Charge recommended by the solicitor were made and accepted by SODC. This has been undertaken.  The decision made by the working party was discussed and ratified at this meeting. All agreed. The Chairman reported that the grant agreement had been completed by SODC today and that the Village Hall solicitor will now register the charge document with Land Registry. The grant can then be released.



027.02/18 Grant for Village hall kitchen appliances: The clerk had received confirmation of a successful application to the District Councillor for a grant to the Parish Council to purchase and donate kitchen appliances to the Village Hall. The PC is grateful to Cllr Harrison for this award.
028/18 Applications for Grants & Donations The clerk reported that she had applied to OALC for a    scanner and a laptop computer for Parish Council use. The decision will be made this month.
029/18 Allotments The Clerk reported that two tenants had been asked to vacate their plots as they had not been cultivated. New tenants have been allocated.
030/18 CAGE/Gladman Outline Application The Public Inquiry is to take place 1-4 May. Unfortunately the only suitable venue is the Rugby Club in Henley. The CAGE group has decided that it is not to become a Rule 6 party but it will argue as a series of interested parties. Paid experts on landscape, transport and planning will be sought. Crowd funding is already in action.
031/18 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces 
031.01/18 Playhatch Phone Box area. Richard Berkley will contact someone to erect posts to stop the churning of the grass into mud by vans parking.
032/18 Minerals Nothing to report
033/18 Reading Local Plan The Clerk was asked to ascertain the date of the end of the consultation (Clerk to action)
034/18 Matters for future consideration 
The meeting closed at 9.40pm.



Date of next meeting: March 20th 2018

